
Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce, Baramati 

(Autonomous) 
 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2023-24 

Notice 

Date: 26/09/2023 
 

All the members of Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the meeting on 27th 

September 2O23 at 2.30 pm in Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. 

 

The following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) : 

Sr. 

No. 
Name Email Position Gender 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 
seemanaik69@gmail.com   

850934342 

Presiding 

Officer 
Female 

2. Dr. Ramchandra Sapkal 
sapkalramchandra33@gmail.com 

9421178265 

Member 

Teacher 

Representative 

Male 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 
mailtoyogini3@gmail.com  

9764988295 

Member 

Teacher 

Representative 

Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali Patil 
vaishutcc@gmail.com  

9689946052 

Member 

Teacher 

Representative 

Female 

5. Mrs. Dipali Anpat-Chavan 
anpatdeepali@gmail.com  

9890511241 

Member 

Teacher 

Representative 

Female 

6. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 
patwardhanshubie@gmail.com  

8983527858 

Member 

Teacher 

Representative 

Female 

7. Smt. Sushama Sangai 
Sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs. Varsha Raut 
varsharaut@gmail.com 

9373175683 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

9. Mrs. Poornima Taware 
pvtaware@gmail.com  

9822872299 
Member NGO Female 

10. Miss. Dhanashri Hole 
dhanasreehole@gmail.com  

8625879886 

Student 

Representative  

(PG student) 

Female 

11. Miss Sai Jadhav 
saij2703@gmail.com 

7821054231 

UG Student 

(F.Y) 
Female 

12. Mrs Jayashri Waghmode 
jayshreewaghmode1@gmail.com 

7798540635 

Research 

Scholar 
Female 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 27th Feb 2023. 

2. To discuss on cases relating Sexual harassment. 

3.  To organise events and awareness programs on gender sensitization. 

4. Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce, Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2023-24 

Minutes of the meeting 
 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee was held on 27/09/2023 at 2.30 pm in Prashasan 

Bhavan meeting hall. The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 

2. Dr. Ramchandra Sapkal 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 

4. Dr. Vaishali Patil 

5. Mrs, Dipali Chavan 

6. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 

7. Smt. Sushama Sangai 

8. Mrs. Varsha Raut 

9. Mrs. Poornima Taware 

10. Miss. Dhanashri Hole 

11. Miss Sai Jadhav 

12. Mrs Jayashri Waghmode 

 

The following issues were discussed and resolutions were passed: 

Item No. 1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting on 27th Feb 2023. 

Resolution No. 1: The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No. 2: To discuss cases relating to Sexual harassment. 

After an in-depth discussion with all staff members, it was noted that no cases were reported in the 

previous academic year.  

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No. 3:  To organize events and awareness programs on gender sensitization. 

It was decided to conduct programs and activities about gender equity and gender sensitization. After 

discussing with all committee members, it was decided to organize a workshop /Guest lecture relating 

to gender equity and sensitization. 

Resolution No. 3: It was decided to organize a workshop/Guest lecture in January or February.          

Item No. 4: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by 

Mrs. Dipali Anpat-Chavan. 

 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 



 

 

Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce, Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2023-24 

Notice 

Date: 18/02/2024 
 

All the members of Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) are requested to attend a meeting on 20th 

February 2O24 at 2.00 pm in Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. 

 

Following members worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (ICC): 

 

Sr. 

No. 
Name Email Position Gender 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 
seemanaik69@gmail.com   

850934342 
Presiding Officer Female 

2. Dr. Ramchandra Sapkal 

sapkalramchandra33@gmail

.com 

9421178265 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Male 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 
mailtoyogini3@gmail.com  

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali Patil 
vaishutcc@gmail.com  

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs, Dipali Anpat-Chavan 
anpatdeepali@gmail.com  

9890511241 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 

patwardhanshubie@gmail.c

om  

8983527858 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

7. Smt. Sushama Sangai 

Sushamasangai0812@gmail

.com 

8805886350 

Member Non-

Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs. Varsha Raut 
varsharaut@gmail.com 

9373175683 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

9. Mrs. Poornima Taware 
pvtaware@gmail.com  

9822872299 
Member NGO Female 

10. Miss. Dhanashri Hole 
dhanasreehole@gmail.com  

8625879886 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

11. Miss Sai Jadhav 
saij2703@gmail.com 

7821054231 
UG Student Female 

12. Mrs Jayashri Waghmode 

jayshreewaghmode1@gmail

.com 

7798540635 

Research Scholar Female 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 27th September 2023. 

2. To discuss on cases relating Sexual harassment for the academic year 2023-24 

3. Events and programs to be organized. 

4. Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2023-24 

 

Minutes of the meeting  

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee was held on 20th February 2024 at 2.00pm in 

Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 

2. Dr. Ramchandra Sapkal 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 

4. Dr. Vaishali Patil 

5. Mrs, Dipali Chavan 

6. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 

7. Smt. Sushama Sangai 

8. Mrs. Varsha Raut 

9. Mrs. Poornima Taware 

10. Miss. Dhanashri Hole 

11. Miss Sai Jadhav 

12. Mrs Jayashri Waghmode 
 

The following issues were discussed and resolutions were passed: 

Item No. 1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting on 27th Sep 2023 

Resolution No. 1: The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No. 2: Discussion about cases relating to Sexual harassment for the year 2023-24 

After an in-depth discussion with all staff members, it was noted that no cases were reported in this 

academic year. 

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No. 3:  Events and programs to be organized. 

On the occasion of Women’s Day, it was decided to conduct programs and activities about women's 

health and Women's rights. After discussing with all committee members it was decided to organize 

a workshop /Guest lecture relating to women's health and Women's rights. 

Resolution No. 3: It was confirmed to organize a workshop/Guest lecture in the month of                             

     February or March. 

Item No. 4: Any othe point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by 

Mrs. Sushama Sangai. 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 

 



 

Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2022-23 

Notice 

Date: 19/09/2022 

 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the meeting on 20th 

September 2022 at 4 pm. Please assemble in Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. 

Following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (lCC) : 

Sr. 

No. 
Name Email Position Gender 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 
seemanaik69@gmail.com   

9850934342 
Presiding officer Female 

2. Prof. Dr. Yogini    Mulay 
mailtoyogini3@gmail.com  

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Dr. Vaishali Patil 
vaishutcc@gmail.com  

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Mrs. Dipali Anpat 
anpatdeepali@gmail.com  

9890511241 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 
patwardhanshubie@gmail.com  

8983527858 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Smt. Sushama Sangai 
sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sunita Melkunde 
melkundesunita@gmail.com 

8378048676 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 
pvtaware@gmail.com  

9822872299 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Akshada Kulkarni 
akshada.kulkarni@gmail.com  

8421085569 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Nikam Mayuri 
toranebhimrao@gmail.com 

9850792165 
UG student Female 

11. Miss Swati Chavan 
sbagade1588@gmail.com 

9307222356 
PG student Female 

12. Mrs Waghmode Jayashri 
jayshreewaghmode1@gmail.com 

7798540635 
Research Scholar Female 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 23th Feb 2022. 

2. To discuss on cases relating Sexual harassment for the academic year 

3.  To organize Awareness Programmes for students. 

4. Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

 

 Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2022-23 

 

Minutes of the meeting  

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) was held on 20th September 2022 at 4 pm in 

Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 

2. Prof. Dr. Yogini    Mulay 

3. Dr. Vaishali Patil 

4. Mrs. Dipali Anpat 

5. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 

6. Smt. Sushama Sangai 

7. Mrs. Sunita Melkunde 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 

9. Miss Akshada Kulkarni 

10. Miss Nikam Mayuri 

11. Miss Swati Chavan 

12. 

 

 

Mrs Waghmode Jayashri 

The following issues were disscused and resolutions were passed: 

Item No. 1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 23th Feb 2022 

Resolution No. 1: The miniutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No. 2: To discuss on cases relating Sexual Harassment for the academic year 2022-23. 

After in-depth discussion with all staff members, it was noted that no cases reported in this academic 

year. 

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No. 3:  To organize Awareness Programmes for students. 

On the occasion of National Women’s Day it was decided to celebrate National Women’s Day in our 

institute on 8th March 2023 and conduct programs/ activities about women health and Women rights 

like poster presentation, guest lecture, webinar etc. 

Resolution No. 3: It was confirmed to organize program/activities about women health and women  

     rights in the month of March. 

Item No. 4: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by 

Prof. Dr. Yogini Mulay. 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 



Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2022-23 

Notice 

Date: 25/02/2023 

 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the meeting on 27th 

February 2023 at 4 pm. Please assemble in Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. 

Following members worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) : 

 

Sr. 

No. 
Name Email Position Gender 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 
seemanaik69@gmail.com  

850934342 
Presiding officer Female 

2. Prof. Dr. Yogini    Mulay 
mailtoyogini3@gmail.com  

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Dr. Vaishali Patil 
vaishutcc@gmail.com  

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Mrs. Dipali Anpat 
anpatdeepali@gmail.com  

9890511241 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 
patwardhanshubie@gmail.com  

8983527858 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Smt. Sushama Sangai 
Sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sunita Melkunde 
melkundesunita@gmail.com 

8378048676 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 
pvtaware@gmail.com  

9822872299 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Akshada Kulkarni 
akshada.kulkarni@gmail.com  

8421085569 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Nikam Mayuri 
toranebhimrao@gmail.com 

9850792165 
UG student Female 

11. Miss Swati Chavan 
sbagade1588@gmail.com 

9307222356 
PG student Female 

12. Mrs Waghmode Jayashri 
jayshreewaghmode1@gmail.com 

7798540635 
Research Scholar Female 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 20th Sep 2022. 

2. To discuss on cases relating Sexual Harassment for the academic year 2022-23. 

3.  To organize Medical Check-up camp with Niramay foundation for working women. 

4. To organize seminar on “Importance of Diet” by Dr. Radhika Shaha. 

5. Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

 Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2022-23 

Minutes of the meeting  

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee was held on 27th February 2023 at 4 pm in Prashasan 

Bhavan meeting hall.  

The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 

2. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 

3. Dr. Vaishali Patil 

4. Mrs. Dipali Anpat 

5. Mrs. Shubhada Patwardhan 

6. Smt. Sushama Sangai 

7. Mrs. Sunita Melkunde 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 

9. Miss Akshada Kulkarni 

10. Miss Nikam Mayuri 

11. Miss Swati Chavan 

12. Mrs Waghmode Jayashri 
 

The following issues were discussed and resolutions were passed: 

Item No. 1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting on 20th Sep 2022. 

Resolution No. 1: The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No. 2: To discuss cases relating to Sexual Harassment for the academic year 2022-23. 

After an in-depth discussion with all staff members, it was noted that no cases were reported in the 

academic year 2022-23. 

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No. 3: To organize a Medical Check-up camp with the Niramay Foundation for working women 

After discussing with all committee members, it was decided to organize a Medical Check-up Camp 

with Niramay Foundation for working women faculty members, etc. 

Resolution No. 3: It was confirmed to organize a Medical Check-up camp in March. 

Item No. 4: To organize a seminar on “Importance of Diet” by Dr. Radhika Shaha. 

All committee members discussed and agreed to organize a seminar on “Importance of Diet” by Dr. 

Radhika Shaha in March. As many girls students and women were anaemic and weak it was helpful 

to know about healthy diets. 

Resolution No. 4: It was decided and agreed to organize a seminar on “Importance of Diet” by            

                  Dr. Radhika Shaha. 

Item No. 5: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by 

Dr. Vaishali Patil. 

 

 

 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 

 



Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2021-22 

Notice 

Date: 24/09/2021 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the meeting on 25th 

September 2021 at 4 pm. Please assemble in Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. 

Following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (lCC) : 

Sr. 

No. 
Name Email Position Gender 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade 
ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com 

976496003 
Presiding Officer Female 

2. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 
seemanaik69@gmail.com  

850934342 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 
mailtoyogini3@gmail.com  

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil 
vaishutcc@gmail.com  

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil 
sudhapatil188@gmail.com 

9604850138 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 
sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 
angitajadhav10@gmail.com 

9767573144 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 
pvtaware@gmail.com 

9822872299 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Tejashri Lonkar 
tejashrilonkar514@gmail.com 

7720092007 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Sharmila Devkate 
sharmiladevkate113@gmail.com 

9860284737 
UG student Female 

11. Mr.Saurabh Pandhare 
toranebhimrao@gmail.com 

9834393002 

PG & cultural 

student 
Male 

12. Mr.Tushar More 
tusharmore@gmail.com 

8850215653 
Research Scholar Male 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting on 18th Feb 2021. 

2. To discuss any complaints received from working women. 

3. To organize a guest lecture on the occasion of “Savitribai Phule Jayanti “ 

4. To discuss organizing the National Conference on “Woman Today as Savitri Reborn”.  

5. To organize women empowerment programs at various department levels. 

6. Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer 

 

 

              Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2021-22 

Minutes of the meeting 

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee was held on 25th September 2021 at 4.00 pm at 

Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade 

2. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 

9. Miss Tejashri Lonkar 

10. Miss Sharmila Devkate 

11. Mr.Saurabh Pandhare 

12. Mr.Tushar More 

 

The following issues were discussed and resolutions were passed: 

Item No.1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting on 18th Feb 2021 

Resolution No. 1: The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No. 2: To discuss any complaint received from working women. 

After discussion with all committee members, it was noted that no cases were received in this 

academic year. 

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No. 3:  To organize a guest lecture on the occasion of “Savitribai Phule Jayanti “ 

To organize a guest Lecture on “Aajachi Stri” on the occasion of “Savitribai Phule Jayanti” for girls 

students and faculty members. 

Resolution No. 3: It was confirmed to organize a guest lecture in January or February. 

Item No. 4: To discuss organizing a National Conference on “Woman Today as Savitri Reborn”.  

It was decided to organize a National Conference on “Woman Today as Savitri Reborn” on the 

occasion of National Women’s Day in March. Successful   Women’s footprints in various sectors 

were reflected in their work gives inspiration to today’s girls and women. 

The objective of this National Conference was to face challenges and get opportunities in any sector. 

Resolution No.4: It was decided to organize a National Conference on “Woman Today as Savitri   

                              Reborn” organized in the month of  February or March. 

Item No. 5: To organize a women empowerment program at various department levels. 

To create awareness about women Empowerment at various department level students it was 

decided to organize a women empowerment program at the department level. Work regarding 

arranging program was distributed among committee members. 

Resolution No.5: It was approved by a committee member.to organize a women's empowerment 

program at the department level. 

Item No. 6: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

    As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of             

     thanks by Mrs. Sudha Patil. 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 



Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2021-22 

Notice 

Date: 21/02/2022 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the meeting on 23rd 

February 2022 at 3.30 pm. Please assemble in Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. 

Following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) : 

Sr. 

No. 
Name Email Position Gender 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade 
ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com 

976496003 
Presiding Officer Female 

2. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 
seemanaik69@gmail.com 

850934342 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 
mailtoyogini3@gmail.com 

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil 
vaishutcc@gmail.com 

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil 
sudhapatil188@gmail.com 

9604850138 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 
sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 
angitajadhav10@gmail.com 

9767573144 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 
pvtaware@gmail.com 

9822872299 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Tejashri Lonkar 
tejashrilonkar514@gmail.com 

7720092007 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Sharmila Devkate 
sharmiladevkate113@gmail.com 

9860284737 
UG student Female 

11. Mr.Saurabh Pandhare 
toranebhimrao@gmail.com 

9834393002 

PG & cultural 

student 
Male 

12. Mr.Tushar More 
tusharmore@gmail.com 

8850215653 
Research Scholar Male 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting held on 25/09/2021 

2. To discuss any complaints received from working women. 

3. To discuss organizing the National Women's Conference on the occasion of “International 

Women’s Day” 

4. To organize” Nirbhay Kanya Karyashala” for girl students. 

5. To organize women empowerment programs at various department level. 

6. Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

 Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2021-22 
 

Minutes of the meeting  

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee was held on 23rd February 2022 at 3.30 pm at 

Prashasan Bhavan meeting hall. The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade 

2. Prof. Dr. Seema Naik Gosavi 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  Mulay 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 

8. Mrs. Poornima Taware 

9. Miss Tejashri Lonkar 

10. Miss Sharmila Devkate 

11. Mr.Saurabh Pandhare 

12. Mr.Tushar More 
 

The following issues were discussed and resolutions were passed: 

 Item No.1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting on 25th Sep 2021 

Resolution No. 1: The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No.2: To discuss about any complaint received from working women. 

After discussion with all committee members, it was noted that no complaints were received in this 

academic year. 

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No.3: To discuss about organizing National Women's Conference on the occasion of   

“International Women’s Day” 

As discussed in the previous meeting coordinator Prof.Dr.Seema Naik-Gosavi took taken preview of 

the planning of the National Women Conference for girls students and faculty members. Also, the 

remaining work was distributed among faculty members. Registration fee and certificate design were 

finalized by co-ordinator. 

Resolution No.3: It was confirmed to organize National Women Conference in the month of March.  

Item No. 4: To organize Nirbhay Kanya Karyashala for girl students. 

To create awareness about safe and safty of women among girls students and faculty, it was decided 

to conduct workshop. 

Resolution No.4: It was approved to organize Nirbhay Kanya Karyashala for girl students. 

Item No. 5: To organize women empowerment program at various department level. 

To create awareness about women Empowerment at various department level students it was decided 

to organize women empowerment program at department level. Work regarding arranging program 

was distributed among committee members. 

Resolution No.5: It was approved by committee member.to organize women empowerment program     

            at department level. 

Item No. 6: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of     

thanks by Prof.Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi. 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 



Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2020-21 

Notice 

Date: 19/09/2020 

 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the online meeting 

on 21st September 2020 at 3.30pm. Please attend the meeting in time. 

Following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (lCC) : 

 

Sr.

No 

Name 
Email Position Gender 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com 

976496003 
Presiding Officer Female 

2. Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi seemanaik69@gmail.com 

850934342 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  R. Mulay mailtoyogini3@gmail.com 

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil vaishutcc@gmail.com 

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil sudhapatil188@gmail.com 

9604850138 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 
sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 
angitajadhav10@gmail.com 

9767573144 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs Priya Gujar Priyamahadik12@gmail.com 

9372155771 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Snehal Magdum kardilev@gmail.com 

9860388383 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Payal Agam toranebhimrao@gmail.com 

9850792165 
UG student Female 

11. Mr.Mukunda Dhale mukundadhale@gmail.com 

8275747580 

PG & cultural 

student 
Male 

12. Mr.Tushar More Priyamahadik12@gmail.com 

9372155771 
Research Scholar Male 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting12nd Feb 2020. 

2.To organize webinar on Gender Equality and Women Empowerment. 

3.To discuss and aware about COVID-19. 

4. To discuss about any complaint received from working women. 

5.Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

 Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC)  2020-21 
 

Minutes of the meeting  

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee was held on 21st September 2020 at 3.30 pm in online 

mode. The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade 

2. Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  R. Mulay 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 

8. Mrs Priya Gujar 

9. Miss Snehal Magdum 

10. Miss Payal Agam 

11. Mr.Mukunda Dhale 

12. Mr.Tushar More 

The following issues were disscused and resolutions were passed: 

Item No. 1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 12nd Feb 2020 

Resolution No. 1: The minutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No.2: To organize webinar on Gender Equality and Women Empowerment. 

Due to COVID -19 all activities and programmes were conducted in online mode. Committee 

members were discussed and approved that webinar on Gender Equality and  Women Empowerment 

will be conducted in online mode. 

Resolution No. 2: It was decided to conduct webinar on Gender Equality and Women Empowerment     

                    in online mode. 

Item No.3: To discuss and aware about COVID-19. 

           All committee members were discussed about care and precautions regarding COVID-19 situation. 

Resolution No.3: It was concern that all committee members follow the rules and regulations 

Item No.4: To discuss about any complaint received from working women. 

After discussion with all committee members, it was noted that no complaints received in this 

academic year. 

Resolution No.4: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No.5: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by 

Prof.Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi. 

 

 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 



Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2020-21 

Notice 

Date: 17/02/2021 

 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the online meeting 

on 18th February 2021 at 3.00pm. Please attend the meeting in time. 

Following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (lCC) : 

Sr.

No 

Name 
Email Position Gender 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com 

976496003 
Presiding Officer Female 

2. Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi seemanaik69@gmail.com 

850934342 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  R. Mulay mailtoyogini3@gmail.com 

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil vaishutcc@gmail.com 

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil sudhapatil188@gmail.com 

9604850138 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 
sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 
angitajadhav10@gmail.com 

9767573144 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs Priya Gujar Priyamahadik12@gmail.com 

9372155771 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Snehal Magdum kardilev@gmail.com 

9860388383 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Payal Agam toranebhimrao@gmail.com 

9850792165 
UG student Female 

11. Mr.Mukunda Dhale mukundadhale@gmail.com 

8275747580 

PG & cultural 

student 
Male 

12. Mr.Tushar More Priyamahadik12@gmail.com 

9372155771 
Research Scholar Male 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1. To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting on 21st Sep 2020 

2. To organize webinar on “Women & Mental Health” on the occasion of Women’s Day     

      Celebration. 

3. To discuss about care and precautions regarding COVID-19 situation. 

4. Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

 

 Presiding Officer 

mailto:ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com
mailto:seemanaik69@gmail.com
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2020-21 

 

Minutes of the meeting  

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee was held on 18th February 2021 at 3.00pm in online 

mode. The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade 

2. Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  R. Mulay 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 

8. Mrs.Priya Gujar 

9. Miss Snehal Magdum 

10. Miss Payal Agam 

11. Mr.Mukunda Dhale 

12. Mr.Tushar More 

The following issues were disscused and resolutions were passed: 

Item No. 1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 21st Sep 2020 

Resolution No. 1: The miniutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No. 2: To organize webinar on “Women & Mental Health” on the occasion of Women’s Day  

Celebration. 

Most of people were mentally disturbed due to COVID -19 so it was decided to organize             

webinar on “Women & Mental Health” on the occasion of Woman’s Day Celebration. 

Resolution No. 2: It was decided to conduct webinar on “Women & Mental Health” on the occasion   

                                of Woman’s Day Celebration in online mode. 

Item No. 3: To discuss about care and precautions regarding COVID-19 situation. 

COVID-19 disease was new for all. Nobody knows about this disease clearly. So all committee 

members were discussed about care and precautions regarding COVID-19.   

Resolution No. 3: It was concern all committee members follow the rules and regulations. 

Item No.4: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by   

Dr. Vaishali V. Patil. 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 



Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2019-20 

Notice 

Date: 22/09/20219 
 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the meeting on 23rd 

September 2019 at 3.30pm. Please attend the meeting in time at Prashasan Bhavan Seminar Hall. 

Following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee (lCC) : 

Sr.

No 

Name 
Email Position Gender 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com 

976496003 
Presiding Officer Female 

2. Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi seemanaik69@gmail.com 

850934342 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  R. Mulay mailtoyogini3@gmail.com 

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil vaishutcc@gmail.com 

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil sudhapatil188@gmail.com 

9604850138 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 
sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 
angitajadhav10@gmail.com 

9767573144 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs Priya Gujar Priyamahadik12@gmail.com 

9372155771 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Abhipsa Dash 14abhipsa@gmail.com 

9881362311 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Revati Ambekar revatiambekar9696@gmail.com 

7218989900 
UG student Female 

11. Mr. Prathmesh Kulkarni seemanaik69@gmail.com 

8975269671 

PG & cultural 

student 
Male 

12. Mr.More Tushar tusharmore@gmail.com 

8850215653 
Research Scholar Male 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1.To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 12nd Feb 2019. 

2.To Discuss about any complaint received from working women. 

3.To organize workshop on “Nirbhay Kanya Abhiyan” under women empowerment cell. 

4.Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

 

 Presiding Officer 

 

mailto:ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2019-20 

 

Minutes of the meeting 

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) was held on 23rd September 2019 at 3.30pm at 

Prashasan Bhavan Meeting Hall. 

 The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Dr.Ranjana Nemade 

2. Dr.Seema Naik-Gosavi 

3. Prof.Dr.Yogini  Mulay 

4. Dr.Vaishali Patil 

5. Mrs.Sudha Patil 

6. Mrs Sushama  Sangai 

7. Mrs.Sangita Jadhav 

8.  Mrs Priya Gujar 

9.  Miss Abhipsa Dash 

10. Miss Revati Ambekar 

11. Mr. Prathmesh Kulkarni 

12. Mr.More Tushar 

 

The following issues were disscused and resolutions were passed: 

Item No. 1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 12nd Feb 2019 

Dr. Ranjana Nemade welcomed all the members and read rules, regulations and punishments of ICC. 

All members unanimously agreed 

Resolution No. 1: The miniutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No.2: To Discuss about any complaint received from working women. 

After discussion with all committee members, it was noted that no cases received in this academic 

year. 

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed  

Item No.3: To organize workshop on “Nirbhay Kanya Abhiyan” under Women Empowerment Cell. 

After discussing with all committee members about organizing “Nirbhaya Kanya Abhiyan“ 

workshop.it was decided to organize workshop to aware girl’s and working women and faculty 

memebers 

Resolution No. 3: It was confirmed to organize” Nirbhaya Kanya Abhiyan“workshop in the month  

                  of January. 

Item No.4: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

                As there were no any other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of   

                thanks by Prof.Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi. 

 

  

Presiding Officer        Principal 



Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

Internal Complaint Committee (ICC)  2019-20 

Notice 

Date:11/02/2020 

 

All the members of Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) are requested to attend the meeting on 12th 

February 2020 at 3.30pm. Please attend the meeting in time at Prashasan Bhavan meeting Hall. 

Following members are worked as committee members of the Internal Complaints Committee 

(lCC) : 

Sr.

No 

Name 
Email Position Gender 

1. Dr. Ranjana Nemade ranjana.shrikant@gmail.com 

976496003 
Presiding Officer Female 

2. Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi seemanaik69@gmail.com 

850934342 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

3. Prof. Dr. Yogini  R. Mulay mailtoyogini3@gmail.com 

9764988295 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

4. Dr. Vaishali  Patil vaishutcc@gmail.com 

9689946052 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

5. Mrs. Sudha Patil sudhapatil188@gmail.com 

9604850138 

Member Teacher 

Representative 
Female 

6. Mrs Sushama Sangai 
sushamasangai0812@gmail.com 

8805886350 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

7. Mrs. Sangita Jadhav 
angitajadhav10@gmail.com 

9767573144 

Member 

Non-Teaching 

Representative 

Female 

8. Mrs Priya Gujar Priyamahadik12@gmail.com 

9372155771 
Member NGO Female 

9. Miss Abhipsa Dash 14abhipsa@gmail.com 

9881362311 

Student 

Representative 
Female 

10. Miss Revati Ambekar revatiambekar9696@gmail.com 

7218989900 
UG student Female 

11. Mr. Prathmesh Kulkarni seemanaik69@gmail.com 

8975269671 

PG & cultural 

student 
Male 

12. Mr.More Tushar tusharmore@gmail.com 

8850215653 
Research Scholar Male 

 

 

Agenda of the meeting: 

1.To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 23rd Sep 2019. 

2.To Discuss about any complaint received from working women. 

3.To discuss Woman’s Day Celebration. 

4.Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

 

 Presiding Officer 
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Anekant Education Society’s 

Tuljaram Chaturchand College of Arts, Science and Commerce Baramati 

(Autonomous) 

      Internal Complaint Committee (ICC) 2019-20 

 

Minutes of the meeting  

 

  The meeting of Internal Complaints Committee (ICC) was held on 12th  February 2020 at 3.30pm at 

Prashasan Bhavan Meeting Hall. 

 The following members were present in the meeting: 

1. Dr.Ranjana Nemade 

2. Dr.Seema Naik-Gosavi 

3. Prof.Dr.Yogini  Mulay 

4. Dr.Vaishali Patil 

5. Mrs.Sudha Patil 

6. Mrs Sushama  Sangai 

7. Mrs.Sangita Jadhav 

8.  Mrs Priya Gujar 

9.  Miss Abhipsa Dash 

10. Miss Revati Ambekar 

11. Mr. Prathmesh Kulkarni 

12. Mr.More Tushar 

 

The following issues were disscused and resolutions were passed: 

Item No.1: To confirm the minutes of the previous meeting 23rd Sep 2019. 

            Resolution No. 1: The miniutes of the last meeting were discussed and approved. 

Item No.2: To Discuss about any complaint received from working women. 

After discussion with all committee members, it was noted that no cases received in this                    

academic year. 

Resolution No. 2: All members unanimously agreed. 

Item No.3 To discuss about Woman’s Day Celebration. 

Women’s day was celebrated by felicitating to success women from different faculties by the 

institute. 

Resolution No. 3: It was decided to celebrate National Woman’s Day on 8th March 2020. 

Item No.4: Any other point with the permission of the Presiding Officer. 

As there were no other points for discussion, the meeting was concluded with a vote of thanks by 

Prof.Dr. Seema Naik-Gosavi. 

 

 

 

 

Presiding Officer        Principal 


